
  Little Crow Archery Club Minutes 
September 4th, 2024, 7:00 PM, MSSB 

www.littlecrowarcheryclub.com 
 

_X_ Cal Lee, President (5/25) 
Started 2021 

_X_ Dave Frey, Vice President 

(5/26) Started 2022 

_X_ Louis Schweim, Treasurer (5/26)  
Started 2022 

 

_X_ Zach Dressel, Secretary (5/25)   

Started 2019 

_X_ Zach Nott, Director (5/25)  

Started 2019 

__ Adam Steffel, Director (5/26)  

Started 2024 

_X_ Hunter Daisy, Director 

(5/26) Started 2024 

_X_ Tom Bullert, Director (5/25) 

Started 2023 

_X_ Dawson Mackedanz, Director (5/25)  

Started 2024 

_X_ Chris Mack, Director (5/26)  

Started 2022 

__ Brent Duenow, Director (5/26)  

Started 2020 

 

 

Secretary’s Report – August notes were read. Zach N. motioned to accept report, 

Hunter second. Approved 

 Treasurers Report –Balances: Checking: $9,758.57, Youth $954.36. Zach N motioned 

to accept report, Dave second. Approved  

Old Business:  

• Staff was reminded of the waiver form that needs to be used when signing up new 
members. Discussed if the 2-page waiver could be condensed, the lawyer suggested too 
not. Decided to print on both sides next time. 

• Discussed the 3D shoot. Had 33 shooters on Saturday and 19 on Sunday. Want to get more 
info on doing a 3D shoot at a county park before making dates or location for next year. 
Will increase prices for next year. Possible price options: $20 for member and non-
member, $10 youth, $10 for 2nd time shooting in same day, and $30 for weekend 
unlimited pass. Will need to make a sign-up sheet next year for people to help. 

• New 2” target face is up, will need to test and get feedback. 
New Business:  

• Will need some youth arrows repaired. 
• Discussed open house date and time. Decided on December 5th from 4-8PM. Voted to 

allow Lewis to spend $250 on snacks. Motion by Louis, 2Nd by Zach N. 
• The club got a “Club participation” award from the MSAA for the State 3D shoot. 
• Need to start to figure out what leagues we will do next year and who wants to run them. 

Please let a board member know if you are interested. 
• Girl Scout’s asked if we could give classes for the girls to get their archery patch. We 

looked into it and it requires a certified instructor, so we will have to decline helping. 
 



Open Discussion:  

• Discussed outdoor range teardown. Will do it on November 6th at 5PM, and then have 
meeting to follow. 

Meeting Closure: 
Zach N. motioned to close, Hunter second. Approved. 
 
Next Meeting: October 2nd at 7:00 PM at Indoor Range. 

Range Use: Open!  

Upcoming Events: Open House, December 5th from 4-8PM 

 

Current Board Members   
President – Cal Lee—320-583-4082 -- cal@hutchtel.net 
Vice President - Dave Frey -- 952-486-9351 -- davebeeoutdoors@gmail.com 
Treasurer – Louis Schweim -- 320-223-5713 -- louisschweim@hotmail.com 
Secretary – Zach Dressel -- 320-296-3045 -- zachdressel16@hotmail.com  
Director – Zach Nott -- 320-510-5037 -- zach-51@hotmail.com  
Director – Hunter Daisy – 712-661-9929 – hdaisy2017@gmail.com 
Director – Brent Duenow -- 320-510-2895 -- fuzzyduenow@yahoo.com  
Director – Adam Steffel – 320-522-2250 – steffeladam@gmail.com 
Director – Chris Mack -- 605-670-2426 -- ctmack.ag@gmail.com  
Director – Tom Bullert -- 320-224-3755 -- t.bullert@gmail.com 
Director – Dawson Mackedanz – 320-582-4061 -- mackedanzdawson@gmail.com 

 


